Village of Coxsackie

Public Hearing Minutes

April 20, 2022


2022-2023 Proposed Tentative Budget


The Public Hearing was called to order by Mayor Mark Evans at 6:20 p.m. Present were Trustee Donald Daoust, Trustee Stephen Hanse, Trustee Katlyn Irwin and Trustee Rebecca Vermilyea. 

Mayor Evans opened the meeting to public comment.

Veronica Foley asked when the date of these meetings were posted as she did not see them advertised. She also asked if the ARPA funds are posted in the budget, and if so, where would the line item be located. She said that around $25,000.00 of the ARPA money was already spent on a gear washer for the Fire Department and she would like to know if that is reflected in the budget. She asked if the Greene County ARPA funds offered to the Village were already accepted. 
Mayor Evans stated that the Village has not received ARPA funds from Greene County yet. 
Veronica Foley asked if she was correct in understanding that the Village has received the ARPA funds from NYS already.
Mayor Evans stated that the Village has received half of the awarded ARPA fund allocation around $ 140,000.00.
Veronica Foley asked what else is charged to the celebrations budget line besides fireworks.
Mayor Evans stated that in the past, things like the light up snowflakes that go on the telephone poles and flags get charged to that budget line. 
Veronica Foley asked if there is a budget line for the Comprehensive Plan in this budget. 
Mayor Evans stated that he had reached out to a consultant to obtain an estimate for completing a Comprehensive Plan. The estimate for just the Village would be between $75,000.00 and $90,000.00. The Village is hoping to pursue a grant to complete this work. 
Trustee Hanse stated that the Village should reach out to the Town regarding the idea of doing a joint Comprehensive Plan again. 
Veronica Foley asked where the building permit fees received would be shown in the budget. 
Amanda Quinlivan stated that the revenue would be shown on line A2555. It was $5,408.59 as of March 2022, and $17,482.96 in 2021. 
Veronica Foley stated that the lack of building permit fees obtained by Mr. Flach can also be addressed with the NYS Comptroller, if the Village were to reach out about their question about ARPA funds in the budget. 

Mayor Evans stated that there is a 4.2031% tax increase with the new proposed 2022-2023 budget. 

There were no further public comments made.

A motion to adjourn the Public Hearing was made by Mayor Evans and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Trustee Daoust voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Irwin voted yes. Trustee Vermilyea voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m.


Respectfully submitted, 


Nikki Bereznak
Clerk




